
-------- Forwarded Message --------
Subject: Fwd: 2023-24 Division 22 Standards Assurances

Date: Mon, 30 Dec 2024 09:22:34 -0800
From: Aaron Miller <aaron.miller@2cj.k12.or.us>

To: Stephanie Griffith <stephanie.smith@2cj.k12.or.us>, Judy Miles 
<judy.miles@2cj.k12.or.us>, Korinn Hockett <korinn.hockett@2cj.k12.or.us>

Let's add this update to the agenda as well to officially share this positive information with our 
public.
FYI and thanks! AM

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: ODE Division22 <Division22@ode.oregon.gov>
Date: Wed, Dec 18, 2024 at 4:02 PM
Subject: 2023-24 Division 22 Standards Assurances
To: PAYNE Susan * ODE <Susan.Payne@ode.oregon.gov>

Dear Superintendent, 

I am writing to thank you for submitting your district’s Division 22 Standards Assurances for the 
2023-24 school year. This letter is to confirm that, based on your submission, ODE has 
determined your district to be in compliance with the Division 22 Standards.  

As you know, this annual practice is one of the ways we commit to providing a high-quality 
educational experience for students in our care. It provides an opportunity for school districts to 
demonstrate compliance with rigorous standards, reflect on areas in need of attention and 
alignment, and plan for how to address them. As part of our shared responsibility to provide 
quality service for our students and communities, this system promotes reciprocal accountability 
between school districts and the Oregon Department of Education (ODE). 

Information about Next Steps

ODE’s Division 22 Standards Committee will work to support those districts that are not in 
compliance with one or more of the standards. We include the timeline here for informational 
purposes only:

 

Dec 15 – Jan 15 ODE review of district compliance status and plan

 
End of January Communication to district superintendents regarding next steps 

and outlining ODE’s plan for providing guidance and technical 
assistance, if needed

mailto:Division22@ode.oregon.gov
mailto:Susan.Payne@ode.oregon.gov


Feb – March ODE works with districts to develop and receive approval of a 
corrective action plan

First week of April All districts have an approved corrective action plan in place that 
will bring them into compliance by the beginning of the 2025-26 
school year

 

Thank you for your continued efforts to honor and uphold the Division 22 Standards. If you have 
any questions or are in need of additional support, we are happy to assist you.  Please direct 
questions regarding the Division 22 Standards Assurances process to 
Division22@ode.oregon.gov.

 

Susan Payne (she, her)

Education Standards & Systems Specialist

Education Program Standards| Office of Teaching, Learning, and Assessment

Cell Phone: 503-580-6814

Susan.Payne@ode.oregon.gov | www.oregon.gov/ode
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